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Principal’s Report 
Dear College Community

Recently, the College enjoyed a visit from some very special 
guests; Sister Mary Babic, Superior General of Our Lady 
of Sion (based in Rome) Sister Marie-Lise Adou, Member 
of the Our Lady of Sion Leadership Team (Rome), Sister 
Patricia Fox and Sister Mary Babic (Sisters of Our Lady 
of Sion based in Melbourne) visited Catholic College Sale.  
They met with students and staff in both formal and informal 
surroundings with a tour of both campuses.  
Sister Patricia, who has recently arrived back in Australia 
after 30 years working as a missionary in the poorer 
communities of the Philippines, gave a presentation of her 
work to staff and senior students, as a missionary Sister 
and the challenges facing the Filipino people, especially the 
poor. Land ownership and social justice were key themes in 
her presentation. Sister Patricia then gave a more detailed 
presentation to members of the Sale community in the 
evening. 

Lord help me to remember
That nothing is going to 
happen to me today
That you and I together, 
Can’t handle
AMEN

Peace Mass
On Friday 31st May the 
Wellington Shire Catholic 
Schools joined in celebrating 
its 18th annual Peace 
Mass.  Approximately 1800 
students, staff and guests 
gathered to celebrate a 

Peace Mass with Bishop Patrick O’Regan, Very Rev Dean Peter Bickley, Father 
Edwin Ogbuka, Father Janeesh, and Father Siju.  
The focus for the Peace Mass this year was on international peace and local 
‘Farmers Relief’.  Students from all schools donated non-perishable goods that 
will be collected and distributed by the local St. Vincent’s de Paul society. 
St. Marcellin Champagnat Feast Day.
The College gathered for a Liturgy celebrated by Dean Peter, Father Edwin 
and students.  This was followed by an assembly which focus was on the life 
of St. Marcellin Champagnat.  Brother Greg McDonald, National Coordinator 
Marist Youth Ministry – representing Marist Schools Australia and Brother Julian 
Casey, representing the Marist Brothers and Marist Schools Australia gave their 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

TERM 3 HOLIDAY VCE PRACTICE EXAMS
 - SAVE THE DATE - 

Practice examinations for Year 12 students and Year 11 students completing a Unit 3/4 sequence will take 
place during the Term 3 school holidays between September 30th and October 3rd. These exams provide 
valuable learning and preparatory experience for students, are taken under examination conditions and give 
the students valuable practice at exam technique.  In addition, these practice exams will enable students to 
focus on any areas that need improvement for the extremely short amount of time available in Term 4. 

We are unable to make these examinations compulsory for students given that they are during school holidays, 
however they will prove to be a worthwhile experience and students should make every effort to be present 
and assist the College in its endeavour to provide the best possible preparation prior to the examinations in 
October/November.

Chris Randell
Principal

reflections on what it means to be Marist.  This was followed by a brief video on reflections from members of 
Marist communities throughout Australia on the importance, qualities and values of Marcellin within the school 
community and life as a Marist. 
Catholic College Sale is committed to the safety of every child and as part of this process, has established a 
‘Student Representative Child Safety Committee’.  This Wednesday (26th June 2019), at a College Assembly, 
the Child Protection Policy – Student Version, will be launched. (A copy of this policy can be accessed by 
clicking here). We thank all students who have been involved in the development of this policy and support all 
in our community to ensure it is embedded into our College culture. 
Students have completed their end of semester exams.  Staff are now currently very busy in completing 
assessments on student development and preparing final comments for the progressive reporting process, 
which then evolves into the end of semester reports for individual students.  
The Year 10 excursion to Tasmania 2019, was again very successful.  The reduction in one whole day led to 
very few changes in the excursion itinerary. I thank Niall McPadden and Luke Drummond and their team for 
their organisation of this excursion.   
Congratulations to Hannah Walsh, Year 11 student, who is one of the seven 2019 recipients, from across 
Victoria, of the Father James Wall Bursary Leadership Achievement Award.     Hannah was chosen because of 
the active role she plays within her school, her community and her Parish. Hannah was one of seven students 
chosen from across Australia to receive this award. Congratulations to Hannah and family.
Congratulations to our College Marist Netball Team who recently competed in the Annual Marist Netball 
competition in Alice Springs.  The girls performed extremely well, losing only two games by one goal each, and 
finished third in a very tight competition. The girls were fantastic ambassadors for the College and we thank Jo 
Gieschen (Coach) and Cindy Foat (Team Manager) for their support of the students.
The St. Patrick’s Building Program is nearing completion and will be a wonderful addition to the student learning 
environment.  It is hoped to move into these new facilities early in Term 3.
On behalf of the College Governors I would like to wish everyone a happy, safe and rejuvenating holiday break.

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2019/06/CCS-Child-Protection-Policy-Student-Version-1.pdf
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LEARNING AND TEACHING

Semester Two is underway at Catholic College Sale. For 
Year 12’s there remains just one more term of learning. On 
Wednesday 17th July all students undertaking a Unit 3/4 
subject will have the opportunity to book a parent student 
teacher interview with their teacher. Meetings will take place 
in the John 23rd Building and bookings will be able to be 
made through the Parent Access Module.
I would strongly recommend any Unit 3/4 students attend the 
ACU revision lectures to be held on July 2nd at CCS. Please 
refer to the flyer on page 20 for more details. Information is 
key when it comes to gaining a place for further education, 
therefore I would also encourage any Year 12 student 

Nationally 
Consistent 
Collection of Data 
on School Students 
with Disability (NCCD)
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 
Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process 
requires schools to identify information already available 
in the school about supports provided to students with 
disability. These relate to legislative requirements 
under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the 
Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with 
the NCCD guidelines (2019). 
The NCCD provides state and federal governments 
with the information they need to plan more broadly 
for the support of students with disability.
The school will provide data to the Australian 
Government in such a way that no individual student will 
be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality 
of all students is ensured. All information is protected 
by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and 
disclosure of personal information. To find out more 
about these matters, please refer to the Australian 
Government’s Privacy Policy (https://www.education.
gov.au/privacy-policy).
Further information about the NCCD can be found on 
the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au).

Bike Safety

Just a reminder for those 
that ride bikes to and from 
school to please be mindful 
of both pedestrians and other road traffic. 
To stay safe bike riders need to obey the road 
rules, ride predictably, share the road respectfully 
and safely with other road users and wear their 
helmets. 

interested in this pathway to attend the VTAC Community Briefing session at St.Mary’s Hall on the evening of 
the 15th of July. 
Our Pathways Expo will be held on the 23rd of July. All Years 9 to 12 (2020) students will need to book 
an information session to be fully informed about the 2020 subject offerings at CCS. Employers and further 
education providers will be present on the night for post-secondary options. There will also be subject specific 
information and teachers available to discuss any areas of interest. 
I would like to wish Anthony and Kerrie Robbins all the 
best for their Long Service Leave in Term 3.  Anthony’s 
classes will be taken by Danny Butcher and Kerry’s will 
be covered by Kelly Braden.  We also welcome Martin 
Garoni to the Art Technology Learning Area starting in 
Term 3.  Martin will be teaching classes across both 
the Sion and St Patrick’s campuses.
A reminder that reports will be available on Friday 28th 
of June via the Parent Access Module.  If you have 
trouble accessing any reports or would like a hard copy 
printed, please contact reception at either campus. 
I would like to wish everyone a safe mid-year holiday 
break. I look forward to seeing everyone again 
refreshed and ready for the second half of the year.

Cindy Foat
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching

Above - Year 8 students at Medieval Day



4

FATHER JAMES WALL BURSARY
Father James Wall Bursary Leadership Achievement Award
Year 11 student Hannah Walsh was one of seven recipients from around Australia of the Father James Wall 
Bursary Leadership Achievement Award.
Hannah received the award in the form of a $4,000 bursary from the Catholic Development Fund to assist with 
school fees and other expenses while she completes her VCE over the next two years. She was chosen out of 
thousands of Catholic school students across the 
country because of the active role she plays within 
her school, her community and her church.
The Principal of Catholic College Sale, Mr Chris 
Randell, said it’s wonderful to see students being 
rewarded for their hard work.
“The Catholic College Sale community is very 
proud of Hannah for receiving the Father James 
Wall Bursary.
“Hannah is a valued member of our college 
community and leads by example in the very positive 
way she involves herself in all aspects of school life. 
Hannah has a great sense of social justice and 
demonstrates compassion towards others. She is 
thoughtful and inclusive of all around her both at the 
college and within the community. We wish Hannah 
all the best in her future aspirations,” he said.
Director of Catholic Education for the Diocese of 
Sale, Ms Maria Kirkwood, congratulated Ms Walsh on her achievement.
“Hannah is a shining example of our vision for students as engaged and successful learners who achieve their 
personal best and who know, value and draw on the life-giving traditions and spirituality of the Catholic faith,” 
she said.
Hannah received her award at the annual Diocese of Sale Catholic Education Leadership Dinner, which marked 
the beginning of Catholic Education Week.

Above - Maria Kirkwood (Catholic Education Office), 
Hannah Walsh, Bishop Pat O’Regan, Matt Cassin (Catholic 
Development Fund)

Da Vinci Decathlon
The Victorian Da Vinci Decathlon was a 
wonderful day out for some of our very talented 
Year 7 students. On the 22nd of May, two Sion 
teams, comprised of sixteen students, pitted 
their knowledge and skills against that of nine 
other teams from the Gippsland Region.  
The Da Vinci Decathlon is an academic gala 
day hosted by Gippsland Grammar, coordinated 
by Methodist Ladies’ College and Camberwell 
Grammar School, whereby students participate 

in a variety of academic events.  These activities are grouped by disciplines: Science, Engineering,  Ideation, 
Art and Poetry, Maths, Cartography, Creative Producers, General knowledge,  Code Breaking and English. The 
students responded to the challenges in various ways, either by written, oral, construction or dramatic methods.  
The students involved were Ava Buckland, Bailey Telfer, Hamish MacGregor, Esra Babuc, Matilda Berns, Sienna 
Wynd, Madison Lam, Holly Medhurst, Lauren Mackrell, Zoe Condon, Allie Lupton, Ashlee Mierendorff, Matilda 
Pendergast, Molly Aeschlimann, Cara Heskey and Leah Gugliotti.  The students proudly represented Catholic 
College Sale, and gave every effort in their activities across the day.  We congratulate these students for their 
tenacity, creativity and admirable team working skills and look forward to the challenge again next year.
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medieval day

Year 8 Medieval Day
To complement their Humanities studies, the Year 8’s this year participated in a Medieval Day, held on Friday 
14th of June. A series of workshops took place, enabling students to learn different skills and deepen their 
knowledge of the life and times of those living in the Middle Ages. Staff and students were encouraged to 
dress to the theme, resulting in some fantastic costumes! The workshops included – Banquet cooking, wooden 
shield making, weapon and armour making using cardboard, duct tape and foam, floral head pieces, coat of 
arms design, mini trebuchet making, medieval games, tapestry and poultice making.
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champagnat day
On Wednesday 5th June Catholic College 
Sale celebrated the Feast of St Marcellin 
Champagnat with a Liturgy, assembly and 
our annual Footsteps Walkathon. The liturgy 
was led by Dean Peter Bickley and supported 
by Father Edwin.  Marist Brothers Greg 
McDonald fms and Julian Casey were also 
in attendance. During the Assembly, Br Greg 
addressed the students and staff, reflecting 
on Marcellin Champagnat’s life. Following, 
our Champagnat Medallions were presented 
and staff members celebrating milestones in 
years of service were recognised. 
The Champagnat Medallion Award winners 
were nominated by both staff and students 
based around the following criteria:
• Compassionate and sensitive to the 

needs of others

Above - Champagnat Medallion Award winners with Dean Peter 
Bickley, Brother Greg McDonald, Brother Julian Casey, Principal 
Chris Randell and Father Edwin.

• Genuine, straightforward, say what they believe 
respectfully

• Down to earth and uncomplicated
• Honest and friendly with both staff/students
• A quiet achiever
• Making a positive difference to those around them
• Able to influence students for good
• A positive role model and/or example
Congratulations to our 2019 Champagnat Awards 
winners -
YEAR 7   YEAR 8
Cara Heskey   Lucy Jones
Jackson Annear  Cooper Lett
YEAR 9   YEAR 10
Jack Hrehoresen  Olivia Barnett
Ella McCubbin  David Brinker-Ritchie
YEAR 11   YEAR 12
Hannah Walsh  Elisa Mijares
Holly Paige   Ethan Dyer
STAFF
SION:  Ineke Viljoen, Tahnee Cashman
ST PAT’S: Lucy Lees, Anthony Robbins
Congratulations to all of our award recipients.

Above - Principal Chris Randell , Brother Julian Casey, 
College Captains Elisa Mijares and Ben Kearns, Brother 
Greg McDonald.

Right - Staff Members celebrating milestones in years 
of service, Cesar Forcadela, Peter Centra, Jim Kelliher, 
Kerrie Robbins and Jenny Hurst.
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peace mass

Peace Mass
On Friday 31st May at Bishop Phelan Stadium, 
Catholic College Sale and the local Catholic Primary 
Schools joined in celebrating the 18th annual Peace 
Mass.  Approximately 1800 students, staff and guests 
gathered to celebrate a Peace Mass with Bishop 
Patrick O’Regan, Very Rev Dean Peter Bickley, Rev 
Edwin Ogbuka, Rev Janeesh, and Rev Aju.  

The focus for the Peace Mass this year was on 
international peace and local ‘Farmers Relief’.  Students 
from all schools donated non-perishable goods that will 
be collected and distributed by the local St. Vincent’s 
de Paul society.

Members of the Student College Leadership Cabinet 
and Leadership Team Members, met with Bishop Pat, 
Priests, the Sisters of Our Lady of Sion and special 
guest, Ms Maria Kirkwood (Director of Catholic 
Education) after the Peace Mass at an informal lunch.
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MUSIC 
Term Two has been a busy and successful one in 
the Music Department, and we are now preparing 
for more challenges and success in Term Three 
with upcoming Eisteddfods, concerts, Performing 
Arts Days and the Year 8 Production.  There are 
openings for lessons and participation in our 
ensembles throughout the year – if you are interested 
in joining just see our amazing staff and/or pick up an 
enrolment form from the offices at both campuses.
This year the Sale Eisteddfod was again a happy 
hunting ground for our students with all performing 
to their best and achieving great results in some 
large sections:
Instrumental Duet Years 7-9: 1st: Kaitlyn Worcester 
& Matilda Berns

Above - RE Senior Choir

Instrumental Trio/Quartet Years 7-9: 3rd: Sion Strings
Junior Choir 18 Years & Under: 1st: CCS RE Choir
Vocal Ensemble: 1st: (with 95/100) CCS Show Choir; 2nd: CCS Male Vocal Ensemble
Orchestral Strings studying Grade 1/2 (14 competitors): 1st: Kaitlyn Worcester; 3rd: Mia Whitford; HM: 
Stacey Richardson
Orchestral Strings studying Grade 3/4: 3rd: Zaidyn Berns.
Character Recital in Costume 13 yrs+: 1st: Marni McCubbin
13&14 Yrs Vocal Solo: 1st: Jessie Sedman; 2nd: Ella McCubbin
15 – 17 Yrs Solo Vocal Solo: 2nd: Dane Nicholls; 3rd: Marni McCubbin
Yr 7 – 12 Stage or Film Solo: 2nd: Ella McCubbin; 3rd: Dane Nicholls; HM: Jessie Sedman & Marni McCubbin
12 Years & Over Vocal Duet: 2nd: Marni & Ella McCubbin
Senior Championship Vocal Solo Open: 1st – Dane Nicholls
Marian Widdis Memorial Award Solo 15+: 2nd: Dane Nicholls
Intermediate Championship Vocal Solo Years 7-10: 2nd: Jessie Sedman; 3rd: Ella McCubbin
Most Promising Young Vocalist: Dane Nicholls
Congratulations to all!
The next Eisteddfod is the Yarram Eisteddfod at the beginning of August, which will also involve our Rock Bands 
for the first time.  These bands performed to great acclaim at a recent lunchtime concert at Sion and also after 
the Champagnat Day walkathon in the stadium at St Pats.
It was lovely to have a supportive audience for the first concert of the year in the Chapel before the Sale 
Eisteddfod.  Performing is an important skill for young (and older) musicians to practice and these events are 
invaluable for that.  There will be concerts coming up at the end of July for both Rock Bands and other instrumental 
ensembles and soloists in preparation for the 
Yarram Eisteddfod.  Keep an eye out for details 
early next term.
Thank you all for your continued support of 
Music at Catholic College Sale. 
Ann Roffe
Head of Music 

Right - CCS Male Vocal Group 
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MAC & CHEESE 
Senior School Production
This year CCS showcased the talents of the College’s Year 9-12 students 
at the Wedge with Mac & Cheese, written by two of our Year 12 students 
Emily Fraser and Chloe Nash.  The script and the accompanying music 
was of an extraordinarily high standard, and the production more than did 
it justice.  All on stage had worked hard from the beginning of the year, and 
mainly in their own time, and the result was professional and entertaining.  
Audiences were stunned, with many rating it the best that they had seen 
from CCS.  The accompanying band under the direction of Mr Roy Condeza 
brought the songs to life, and the director, Ms Ann Roffe, could not have 
been more proud of the efforts and achievements of all involved, both on 
and off stage.

Photos of the cast of Mac and 
Cheese. 
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australian scout medallion  
Australian Scout Medallion
Year 9 student Elli Roache has earned the 
Australian Scout Medallion in the Sale Venturer 
Unit. To attain the top aware in each of the 
five sections in Scouting reflects initiative in 
tackling this challenge, sustained effort over 
many months and years, plus self-discipline, 
teamwork and leadership. These are the 
top achievers among Scouting’s 47 million 
members globally.  Well done Elli!

Year 7P Religious Education
All students have been studying The Life and Times of Jesus in Religious 
Education. As part of their learning, in small groups they had to research an 
aspect of life in the time of Jesus. They were then required to prepare a slide 
presentation and create and build a model related to their area of research. Each 
group then presented their information and model to the class. All students did 
a fantastic job.
Mrs Pickett

Sion Gratitude Wall 
The Sion Social Justice Group have been busy building Gratitude Walls at Sion (pictured below right). All staff 
and students were asked to write what they were grateful for onto a coloured brick. These bricks were then 
collected and walls were built. We all have something to be grateful for and it is lovely to see these reflected in 
what is written on the walls. Thank you to the Sion Social Justice Group.
Live with Gratitude and Give with Gratitude.
Mrs Pickett

Year 7 Inclusive
One of the Year 7 Inclusive classes (some members 
pictured right) has completed one of their technology 
and design projects by using their mathematical and 
design skills to create a maze for a marble to roll 
through and drop into a container on the ground by 
estimating where it would land. They all did a fantastic 
job.
Mrs Pickett
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Vin is a past teacher and Deputy Principal at St Pats. He 
was an inspirational teacher, friend  and coach who taught 
here for 42 years and many of his past students still come 
back to visit him. He has been a wonderful mentor for 
teachers as well.

Vin was a founding teacher of Champagnat House when 
we moved to the vertical house system, and we think he 
is a true example of St Marcellin Champagnat’s spirit. A 
great Marist!

The Vin Hall award is an award we give in Champagnat 
House on the feast day of St Marcellin Champagnat for the 
student in our house who best represents the Champagnat 
values. 
These are:
• Contribution to the Champagnat community, 
• Humility, 
• Hard work, 
• Participation, 
• Kindness and 
• Approachability.

Many students from Yrs 7- 12 were contenders for the 
award having been nominated by their peers.  

the vin hall award

The person nominated showed the following attributes: 
• He is a very hard worker 
• He is thoughtful about others 
• He showed really good leadership qualities. 
• He participated in many activities, even leading groups. 
• He is always friendly, supportive and he has a good sense of humour. 
• He has a solid relationship with his mates in class and around the school. 
• He is actively involved in his sport. 
• He stepped in as leader of Champagnat house and did an exceptional job. 

It gives me great pleasure to announce that this year’s very deserving recipient of the Vin Hall award is: 
Dane Nicholls from Year 9.

Ms. Julia Moulton
Champagnat House Leader

Uniform Shop Donations Needed
Due to the increasingly high demand of uniforms through the secondhand uniform 
shop our stocks are somewhat depleted in certain areas. Please consider selling or 
donating to the school if you have secondhand uniform that you are no longer using.
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TASMANIA CAMP  
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marist netball 

  
Day 1 - Pool A Results 
defeated Trinity 20-12 
defeated Dundas 19-12 
defeated OLSH 22-20 
defeated Burnie 21-12 
defeated Bunbury 28-8 
defeated Assumption 24-11
Day 2 - Championship Division Results 
defeated Bunbury 17 - 11 
defeated Cardjin 26 - 8 
defeated Notre Dame 17 - 13 
defeated Assumption 20 - 10 
defeated Lavalla 21 - 11 
defeated by Sacred Heart 16 - 15 
defeated Woolwich 16 - 14
Day 3 - Semi Final 
defeated by Cardjin 15 - 16 
Playoff for Third 
defeated Sacred Heart 18 - 11  
CCS Player of the Day - Day 1 - Olivia Barnett
CCS Player of the Day - Day 2 - Lilli Stobie
CCS Player of the Day - Day 3 - Hayley Castle  
Team -Tess Hansford, Olivia Barnett, Hayley Castle, Keisha Jackson, Lara Van Der Voort, Hannah 
Bourke, Ella Ronchi, Leyla Berry (C), Indigo Waugh, Lilli Stobie

Above - CCS Marist All-Australian 
representatives Olivia Barnett, Hayley 
Castle, Lara Van Der Voort

The 25th Australian Marist Netball Carnival in Alice Springs took place from June 15th to 18th.  After finishing 
on top in the Championship Division, the CCS team made it to the semi-finals against Cardjin College, 
unfortunately going down by one goal. In the playoff for third/fourth position our girls defeated Sacred Heart 
Adelaide to finish the Carnival in third place. Congratulations to all involved and to the eventual winners, Lavalla 
Catholic College. Three of our players were also named to the Marist All Australian team - Olivia Barnett, 
Hayley Castle and Lara Van Der Voort - a wonderful achievement!
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sport 
At Baldwin Reserve, Sale on Wednesday 29th of May students across three teams represented Catholic College 
Sale in SSV Soccer.  Our intermediate Boys team just missed out on progressing after losing one game to 
Lavalla.
Intermediate Boys
CCS def by Lavalla (1-0)
CCS def Kurnai College (2-0)
CCS def Sale College (1-0)
Intermediate Girls
CCS def Maffra SC (5-0)
CCS def by Kurnai College (2-1)
CCS def by Lavalla (0-1)
Senior Boys 
CCS def by Lavalla (3-1)

Intermediate Girls Team - Leyla Babuc, 
Marocelle Botes, Rogene Castro, Tellisha 
Clark, Emily Hale, Isabel Hearsey, Ella 
Lorimer, Eve Morcom, Charli O’Loughlin, Emma Robb, Clancy Tesselaar
Intermediate Boys Team - Ben Darby, Zac Francis, Mace Irvine, Kelly Cooper-Williams, Ben Manning, 
Jamie Moyes, Ricky Nguyen, Lakshay Panwar. Sol Nash, Brad Nikolajew, Sullivan Stray
Senior Boys Team - Aaron Broadbridge, Tom Dyer, Tom Fleming, Callum Hua, Bodi Hutchins, Dane Irvine, 
Isaak Jondahl, Callum Matthews, Brennen McGill, Murray McLaren, Ethan Weire
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SPORT
Our Year 9/10 Girls teams played at GRSC. Both teams playing a really high standard of Netball, going through 
undefeated with some impressive results. Our ‘A’ team now progress to Gippsland Finals in August 6th at 
Traralgon.
A Team
CCS defeated Sale College (39-0)
CCS defeated Maffra SC (30-6)
CCS defeated Traralgon SC (23-2)
CCS defeated Lavalla CC (25-7)
B Team
CCS defeated Kurnai College (19-2)
CCS defeated Maffra SC (25-1)
A Team - Kiesha Jackson, Charlotte Ronchi, Ruby Dillon, 
Lilli Stobie, Indigo Waugh, Maya Bown, Olivia Barnett, Tess 
Hansford, Courtney McDonough, Jaz Hennig
B Team - Molly Hargreaves, Abbi Boulter, Chloe Proud, Bec 
Bourke, Lauren Brett, Jemma Stothers, Bridget Gallagher, 
Maddie Reid
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SPORT
Years 7/8 Girls Football - SSV Gippsland
Top eight in the state has been secured by the Catholic College 
Sale Year 7/8 girls football team after two convincing wins at the 
regional final in Traralgon on Monday June 3.
CCS defeated Lowanna 8-6-54 to 0-0-0 
Goals: Millie Lamb 2, Ash Centra 2, Milla Anderson 1, Ruby 
Goldsmith 1, Tiffany Gieschen 1,  Kate Harrington 1
Best: Zali Gallagher, Ash Centra, Tilly Pendergast, Milla 
Anderson, Sienna Wynd
CCS defeated Mirboo North 12-5-77 to 0-0-0
Goals: Lucy Jones 2, Sienna Wynd 2, Milla Anderson 2, Miah 
Stothers 2, Ally Beale 1, Charlotte Grogan 1, Heidi Gray 1, Tilly 
Pendergast 1, Kate Ronchi 1,
Best: Lucy Jones, Kate Van Der Voort, Tilly Pendergast, Ash 
Centra, Heidi Gray & Kate Ronchi
The girls had earlier won their way through the Sale and District Final after defeating Maffra Secondary College 
and Lavalla Catholic College. Coached by Corey Scholtes, the girls played to the best of their ability in the wet 
and muddy conditions.They will now play off against the best teams from the state on August 13. 

Years 9/10 Football - SSV Gippsland
Held at Yinnear Rec Reserve, our Years 9/10 boys came heartbreakingly 
close to advancing to the next round, going down to Wonthaggi by only 
one point. 
CCS 3.2.20 def by Wonthaggi 3.3.21
CCS 7.3.45 defeated Marist-Sion Warragul 1.0.6
CCS 10.5.65 defeated Nagle 0.0.0
Best for the day: Harry Ronchi, Harry Swarski, Lachie Allman, Liam 
Heasley, Ostin Waugh & Cohen Wade
Year 7 Football
Our Year 7 team travelled to Traralgon to play in the second round of 

Team - Scarlett Morris, Ash McDonough, Tilly Pendergast, Lucy Jones, 
Charlotte Grogan, Alexandra Beale, Kate Harrington,Ruby Goldsmith,Emily 
Birney, Kate Van der Voort, Miah Stothers, Heidi Gray, Kate Ronchi, 
Millie Lamb, Ash Centra, Zoe Turner, Hannah Abdalla, Mia Battley, Zoe 
Stothers, Zali Gallagher, Milla Anderson, Sienna Wynd, Jemma Birss, 
Tiffany Gieschen,Phoebe Regan

SSV football on the 30th of May. In three close contests we were only able to record one of those as a win, 
unfortunately ending our campaign for 2019.
CCS 2.3.15 def by Wonthaggi SC 4.2.26
CCS 2.1.13 def by Marist-Sion Warragul 2.2.14
CCS 1.3.9 def Bairnsdale SC 0.0.0 (Shortened game)
Best for the Day - Max Stobie, Asher Eastham, Sam Elvin, Harry Burgiel, Kayden McCulloch, Bailey Telfer, 
Luca Centra, Ashton Wright
Team - Sam Elvin, Cameron Missen, Jesse McDiarmid, Fletcher McBean, Harry Burgiel, Elliot Stables, Ashton 
Wright, Max Stobie, Bailey Telfer, Noah Johnson, Ryan Powney, Cayden Johnson, Asher Eastham, Jack 
Cantwell, Chase Henry, Chris Dwyer, Billy Bowker, Oli Duffell, Corbin Skenan, Kaden McCulloch, Matt Murphy, 
Luca Centra, Madix Grattan, Jackson Reid, Oscar Moore



17

SPORT
Years 7 and 8 Netball
GRSC hosted both our Years 7 & 8 A & B netball teams in the SSV Wellington Division on Wednesday 
June 13th. All four CCS teams went undefeated on the day and the Year 7 and 8 A teams will now progress 
to the Gippsland round.  
Results - 7A 
CCS 32 def Sale College 1 
CCS 30 def Maffra Secondary College 0 
CCS 25 def Traralgon Secondary College 1 
CCS 21 def Lavalla Catholic College 6 
CCS 38 def Kurnai College 0  
Results - 7B 
CCC 34 def Maffra Secondary College 0 
CCS 25 def Traralgon Secondary College 0  
Results - 8A 
CCS 28 def Sale College 0 
CCS 20 def Maffra Secondary College 6 
CCS 24 def Traralgon Secondary College 6 
CCS 15 def Lavalla Catholic College 3 
CCS 34 def Kurnai College 4 
CCS 31 def Chairo Christian College 1  
Results - 8B 
CCS 27 def Sale College 0 
CCS 36 def Maffra Secondary College 0 
CCS 13 def Traralgon Secondary College 3 
CCS 21 def Kurnai College 1   
Year 7 A Team - Sienna Wynd, Tilly Pendergast, Ally Beale, Georgie Hrehoresen, Lola Wilson, Kate Van 
Der Voort, Kaylah Komen, Alyssa Light, Jemma Birss  
Year 7 B Team - Zoe Condon, Tara Dunsmuir, Madison Pendrick, Ava Buckland, Chloe McInness, Ash 
Centra, Hannah Abdalla, Aleisha Marsh, Georgia Bloink  
Year 8 A Team - Millie Lamb, Lucy Jones, Kate Ronchi, Scarlett Morris, Camryn Roberts, Ash McDonough, 
Isla McCarthy, Lily Corcoran, Milla Anderson, Charlotte Grogan  
Year  8 B Team - Maya Cairnes, Lauren Wilson, Ruby Fisher, Elise Norris, Heidi Gray, Zoe Turner, Zoe 
Stothers, Phoebe Regan, Tiffany Gieschen, Kate Harrington

Above L to R - Year 7 A Team and Year 8 A Team

Catholic College Sale News
The News and Events section of the Catholic College Sale website is 
constantly being updated. There, you will find further information and more 
photographs of our sport and events. 

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/events/news-events/
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SPORT
Three teams represented Catholic College Sale in Sale at the SSV Soccer Wellington Division on 
Wednesday June 12th. There were mixed results for our teams against some strong opposition.  
Results 
Year 8 Boys 
CCS 0 def by Sale College 4 
CCS 1 def Kurnai 0 
CCS 0 def by Lavalla Catholic College 6  
Year 7 Boys (pictured right) 
CCS 0 def by TSC 3 
CCS 0 drew Kurnai 0 
CCS 0 def by Lavalla Catholic College 3 
CCS 0 def by Sale College 2  
Year 8 Girls 
CCS 1 def by Kurnai 2 
CCS 0 def by Lavalla Catholic College 2  
Year 8 Boys - Dylan Peucker, Blake Ross, Ethan Clohesy, Justine Agon, Luca Haran, Oli DiLuca, Shaun 
Runciman, Luke Dyer, Cooper Coleman, Ryan Feltis, Kirill Talanovskiy, Hamish Wain, Charlie Wilson  
Year 7 Boys - Joel Betsu, Cooper Clutterbuck, Zac Mezenberg, Henry Myers, Hunter Ryan, Blayke Sutton, 
Marlon Tesselaar, Corbin Skehan, Keagan Strydom, Joshua Nock, Joshua Wells, Kaden McCulloch, 
Richard Brady  
Years 8 Girls - Matilda Cornwall, Esra Babuc, Emily Sandeman, Emily Jewkes, Lexi Prichard, Ella 
Bransdon, Jessie Slattery, Kate Allman, Sophie Green, Alyssa Bennett, Kaitlyn Worcester, Shahana 
Segaloff, Tiarna Hanson, Charlie Vernon, Sarah Ross, Emily Birney

SSV Cross Country
In lovely conditions at Lardner Park on June 13th, five of our students had some 
tremendous results, finishing in the top 12 for their age group:
Grace O’Brien – 1st in the 15 Year Girls 
Courtney McDonough – 3rd in the 16 Years Girls
Harry Gravener – 4th in the 15 Years Boys
Chris Dwyer – 5th in the 14 Years Boys
Cayden Johnson – 7th in the 12-13 Years Boys
These five students will now progress on to SSV State Finals on July 18.
Other members of the team: Billy Bowker, Kayden McCulloch, Laura Coleman, 
Matilda Berns, Laura Coleman Ryan Heskey, Henry Healy- Bond.

Above - Harry Gravener; Below Left to Right - Cayden Johnson & Chris Dwyer; Matilda Berns & Laura Coleman; 
Courtney McDonough & Grace O’Brien
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R EG I O N W H E R E W H E N
Eastern metro Glen Waverley Sunday 22 September
South East metro Mt Eliza Monday 23 September
Western metro Taylors Lakes Tuesday 24 September

TIMES AND PRICES:
Mathematical Methods: 9am-1pm, $55
Further Mathematics: 1.30pm-5pm, $45
Specialist Mathematics: 1.30pm-4.30pm, $45

STUDENTS ARE PROVIDED WITH
DETAILED REVISION NOTES.
 

REGISTER NOW AT 
www.mav.vic.edu.au/student-activities/vce-revision-lectures

TO REGISTER 
www.mav.vic.edu.au/student-activities/vce-revision-lectures 
OR CALL +61 3 9380 2399

VCE REVISION  
LECTURES 2019
Each year the Mathematical Association of Victoria presents VCE revision lectures for 
students in the three VCE Mathematics subjects: Mathematical Methods, Specialist 
Mathematics and Further Mathematics. Students receive comprehensive notes and the 
lectures are delivered by highly qualified and experienced teachers, who are current 
VCAA exam assessors. 
Make sure you reserve a seat by booking online early.

METRO

R EG I O N W H E R E W H E N
South East Sale Wednesday 25 September
South West Horsham Monday 30 September
North East Wangaratta Saturday 5 October

REGIONAL

- SPECIAL - 
 

BOOK TWO  
LECTURES  

FOR $85

THE MATHEMATICAL
ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA

vce revision lectures
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WHAT
Two-hour VCE revision workshops 
covering Unit 3 content delivered by 
highly respected presenters with in-
depth content knowledge.  

WHEN
Tuesday 2 July 2019 

WHERE
Catholic College Sale, 
St Patrick’s Campus,  
51-53 Desailly Street,
Sale Vic

WHAT SUBJECTS ARE ON 
OFFER?

Further maths 
10am – 12pm, Tuesday 2 July 2019
English 
1pm – 3pm, Tuesday 2 July 2019

All workshops are free for 
participants. 

Want to improve your VCE results? Need help revising? 
Are you looking for study tips?

ACU Year 
12 revision 
workshops 

Sale

If you have any 
additional questions, 
please contact  
wp.vic@acu.edu.au 

To register, visit 
www.acu.edu.au/
y12workshops

CRICOS registered provider: 00004G
Disclaimer (December 2018): Information correct at 
time of printing. The University reserves the right to 
amend, cancel or otherwise modify the content without 
notice.

acu revision workshops



21

Term Dates 
TERM TWO 
Tuesday 23rd April – Friday 28th June 
 
TERM THREE 
Tuesday 16 July – Friday 20th September 
 
TERM FOUR 
Monday 7th October – Friday 6th December

Events Calendar
Friday 28th June
Last Day Term 2 - 2.20pm finish

Monday 15th July
Student Free Day

Monday 15th July
VTAC Information Evening

Tuesday 16th July
Term 3 Begins

Wednesday 17th July
Unit 3/4 PST Interviews

Tuesday 23rd July
Pathways Evening

Thursday 1st August -  Sat 10th Aug
Santa Teresa Immersion

Monday 5th August
Student Free Day

Friday 9th August
Blessing & Opening VCE Learning Centre

Wednesday 14th August
Founders Day Mass
St Pat’s Performing Arts

Wednesday 21st August
Year 7 Testing

Friday 30th August
Sion Performing Arts

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is located at 46 Cunningham 
Street, Sale.  The contact number is 5144 6514.
 
The Uniform Shop operating hours:
Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College.  
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.   
Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale.  Blazers 
and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-cleaned.  
Please note we have some second-hand uniforms 
in stock. However, if you have any excess supply 
please consider bringing them in for sale.  
If you require assistance with the Uniform Shop 
outside of the regular hours please contact the 
St. Patrick’s office on 5143 9700.

Canteens 
If you can volunteer your time for the Canteen in 
2019 please fill in the form below and return to 
reception. 
2019 Canteen Volunteer Form
2019 Canteen Price List

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853

   St. Patrick’s Campus          03 5143 9700
   Student Absences St. Patricks Campus
                                              03 5143 9721

   Sion Campus         03 5143 9600
   Student Absences Sion Campus
                                              03 5143 9600

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/11/Canteen-Volunteer-Form.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2019/02/Canteen-Menu-2019.pdf

